CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

Meeting Minutes – April 20, 2021

	Parish Staff	Present	Parish Pastoral Council	Pi
Pastor	Rev. Sean P. Horrigan	yes	PPC Member 2019-2022 Rosanne Cook	
Parochial Vicar	Rev. Vincent Tran	yes	PPC Member 2018-2021 Grant Roscoe	
Deacon/ Parish Administrator	Deacon Kerry Bourque	yes	PPC Member 2018-2021 Tim Wente	
			PPC Member 2021-2024 Patrick Jetter	
			PPC Member 2019-2022 Victor Jackson	
			PPC Member 2019-2022 Matt Lane	
Parishioners			PPC Member 2019-2022 Marjorie Maloney	
			PPC Member 2019-2022 Shawn Muldoon	
			PPC Member 2020-2023 Michelle Allien	
			PPC Member 2020-2023 James Brown	
			PPC Member 2020-2023 Sue Fielding	
			PPC Member 2020-2023 Tom Jones	

Meeting began: 7:06 PM

Opening prayer: Grant

PPC Matters:

• Fr. Sean would like to discuss the article from the University of Notre Dame at the May meeting. Please read the article and be prepared for an open discussion.

Open Forum: No members from the parish were in attendance to address the council.

Information sharing from Fr. Sean:

Covid Pandemic – When will the parish be 'back to normal'? When can the
ministries begin in person meetings? Cardinal Di Nardo has not announced any
changes from his previous statements regarding the number of attendees. Fr.
Sean surveyed his fellow priests and the consensus was to bring back in person
sooner than later. The question is when should CTR? May 1 or Pentecost
Sunday (the birth of the church)? Deacon Kerry provided protocols for On-Site
in- person meetings. There are rooms available based on the number of

attendees. Ideas were maybe to change the 6 ft apart to 4 ft apart in order to accommodate more attendees and keep a roster of attendees in order to notify those IF there is an exposure to the virus. Masks will be required for all attending regardless of being vaccinated or not, no food/drinks can be served.

- Wednesday night RCIA (inquiry) stopped in-person meeting because attendance was low. Many found the on-line, at home on-line, is more convenient.
- Fr. Sean and Fr. Vincent are seeing an increase in parishioner counseling due to the pandemic.
- Many parishioners express appreciation and excitement to be back at mass in person.
- Cardinal Di Nardo has not lifted the dispensation for not attending mass.
- There have been no updates from the Cardinal regarding increasing capacity for mass. We are still holding to 50%.
- VBS will be virtual this summer. Registration will start this week. VBS is July 12 –
 16, cost \$10
- Spring Festival Most of the food tickets are sold out! Some even added more to accommodate the demand. All is going very well so far.
- The position for Director of Audio/Visual productions and IT support has been filled. Omar Flores started April 1st. He will direct/coordinate live stream and assist Tony with IT for the parish and school.
- Deacon Kerry RAC repairs Deacon and Fr Sean are reviewing the bids received for the repairs. Mostly cosmetic, base boards, carpet and painting, the repairs will be done during the summer after the last day of school (June 11).

Open Discussion:

Next Meeting: May 25,2021 In person!

Prayer volunteer for next meeting: Tim

Closing Prayer: Grant

Meeting adjourned: 8:14 pm